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August 2024 

In August, the Joshua Police Department made job offers to two police applicants. One officer is highly 

experienced and the other has experience in corrections. They are set to begin employment on September 

16th. We also received two additional applications and are awaiting their background packets. During 

August, four Joshua police officers visited two separate police academies in order to increase the number 

of police applicants. The two new police vehicles that are being readied for service were presented to a 

graphics business for the application of new police graphics. 

Patrol  

Category August 2024 August 2023 2024 year to date 

Dispatched Calls 302 247 1904 
Arrests 10 11 115 
Crash Reports 4 2 22 
Traffic Stops  391 703 3997 
Citations 512 893 5304 
Outside LE Agency Assist 12 4 77 
Reports 41 47 341 
    

 

Investigations  

Category August 2024 August 2023 2024 year to date 

Crimes Against Persons 4 1 31 
Property Crime (Thefts, Damage) 10 14 48 
Other (Drug or Alch/Missing/Deceased) 27 32 262 
Total 41 47 341 

Training and Community Outreach 

• 2 detectives attended the Crimes Against Children Conference in Dallas, Texas - August 11-15 

• 1 Sgt attended Effective Fitness Combatives Instructor Course (Jiu Jitsu) in Angleton, Texas - August 
11-15 

• 1 officer attended the LEMIT Leadership Inventory for Female Executives course at Sam Houston 
State University, August 19-23 

• 1 Sgt attended the Sexual Assault Family Violator Investigator’s, Strangulation Investigation course – 
August 20-21 

• Interim Police Chief accompanied Mayor Kimble and Fire Chief Jay White to the Old Settlers Reunion 
in Alvarado where they represented the City of Joshua in presenting the Outstanding 1st Responder 
of the Year award to a police officer and a fire fighter – August 31 


